
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK FOR FURTHER DETAILS 
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING (SPECIAL)
DATE HELD: Thursday 2 December 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Lorraine Birkett (LB), Violet Rooke(VR), Irene Teasdale (IT) and Juna Sathian(JS)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
123/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Marilyn Irving(MI).
124/21. Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA
· John Wears – Chair of Governors, Thomas Bewick School 
· Juna Sathian – Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
125/21. Grant Application 
The Clerk updated the Community Council in relation to why they were holding a special meeting, this was to enable them to discuss a grant application from Blakelaw Juniors Football Club.  The Clerk updated the meeting on the history of the application in that there had been a number of communications with the applicants regarding the incomplete nature of the forms and that the Clerk and another Community Councillor had in fact met with a representative from the football club in an attempt to support and move the application on.
The Community Council briefly discussed the journey of this application and comments made.  The Community Council however were all in agreement that everything had been undertaken to support the completion of the application and the application process was in it’s simplest form given the number of applications heard at a previous meeting.  Community Councillors and the Clerk were also on hand to help support any organisation who had any questions.
The Community Council thereafter discussed the contents of the application and the attached evidence provided.  The Community Council discussed the maximum an organisation can apply for funding from the Community Council and the Clerk advised that should they wish to award additional funding then it was in their power to do so.  Following further discussion, it was agreed that the Community Council would purchase the winter coats for all of the teams involved with the football club.  The Community Council therefore granted £1560, the Chair requested that the Clerk make the football club aware that the additional funding was for the winter coats only.
126/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 13 January 2022. 
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